
 

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Minutes 

Regular Meeting – October 1, 2015 

 

 

Meeting Location: Parks & Recreation Administration Office 

 

Roll Call 

Board Members Present:  Dr. Scott McBrayer 

Bob Wiig 

Kyle Emert 

 Scott Coleman 

 Gary Schroen 

 

Board Members Absent: Nick Adams 

 Kristy Emerson 

 

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 

 Traci Wieland, Recreation Superintendent 

Allison Little, Administrative Specialist 

 

Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Scott McBrayer at 12:02 p.m. 

 

Item 2: Approval of Minutes 

Gary Schroen moved to approve the September 3, 2015 Parks and Recreation Advisory Board minutes. 

Kyle Emert seconded. The minutes were approved unanimously.  

 

Motion approved by the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board:      Yes   5         No  0  

 

Item 3:   Whitman Park 

Rob Schoeber presented the Board with 5 options for Whitman Park renovations.  The options were created 

at the request of the Vagrancy Committee and are available for Council consideration should they decide to 

take up the matter.  A preferred option has not been designated. 

 

Item 4:  Update on Las Colonias Amphitheater 

Rob Schoeber shared with the Board two funding options for the Las Colonias Amphitheater project.  

These models have been shared with Council but not discussed.   

 

Item 5: Update on Westlake Skate Park 

Traci Wieland talked with the Board about a minor facelift happening at Westlake Skate Park.  A new 

“street” style amenity is being installed by Grindline and the Parks staff are adding landscaping, trees and 

benches.  Parks staff are also relocating some disc golf tees to lessen the impact between the two user 

groups.  There has been $5,000 in donations generated for this project.  

 

Item 6: For the Good of the Community 

 Canyon View Dog Park Renovations are underway.  Staff is extending irrigation and seeding the 

center section.  The two outer sections are still open and available for off leash dog activity.  

 We were selected as a level 2 planning grant finalist through the GOCO Inspire Initiative.  Staff 

with be in contact with the GOCO staff in the coming weeks to determine next steps.  
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 The community continues to desire more opportunities for drop in volleyball.  Since gymnasium 

space is already packed with rentals and existing drop in times, Kyle Emert suggested allowing 

players to drop in if courts are not being used during league nights. 

 Kyle Emert talked to the Board about a “Corporate Challenge” he’s seen in another community.  

Business sponsor teams in Olympics style competitions for points.  At the end of all the events a 

team is declared the champion.   

 

 

Item 8: Adjourn 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.  

 

 

Next Meeting: November 5, 2015 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Allison Little 

Administrative Specialist 

 


